
City of Vancouver, Engineering Services 
320-507 West Broadway, Vancouver, BC  V5Z 0B4  Canada
vancouver.ca

ENGINEERING SERVICES 
Public Space & Street Use 

September 8, 2025 

Dear Resident and/or Business Owner 

RE:  Upcoming work on Water Street/Powell Street to shift to a winter layout 

With the support of the Gastown Business Improvement Society (GBIS), staff will extend 
components of the summer pilot to learn how they perform through the winter months. 
Starting September 15th, crews will begin work on Water Street and Powell Street that will 
reconfigure the street into a winter layout. The work performed by crews will include relocating 
barriers and planters, adding on-street parking and loading, and adjusting the road paint.  

What to expect 

Weather dependent, Water Street will be closed for approximately two days the week of 
September 15 and one day the week of September 22. Residents, businesses and visitors to 
the area can expect the following during the Water Street closures:  

• Drivers can expect full closures in Maple Tree Square and along Water Street from
Carrall Street to Richards Street.

• Local access to laneways for residents and businesses on the north side of Water Street
will be allowed at Abbott Street and Cambie Street.

• In addition to the closures on Water Street, Powell Street from Columbia Street to Carrall
Street will be closed for approximately 6 hours on September 15.

• Traffic control will be on site to facilitate all road closures and will assist with local
access, where possible.

Questions? 

Contact our team at gastownpublicspaces@vancouver.ca. If you need 
language interpretation services, please call 3-1-1. 

Sincerely, 

Lisa Parker, BCSLA 
Director of Public Space & Street Use, Engineering Services 
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